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	I officially submitted my intent to attend Antioch University. Orientation and my first residency is July 19 through July 25 at Otterbein in Westerville. The November and spring week-long residencies will probably be at one of the west coast campuses.
The library hosted the first bike and pedestrian advisory community meeting on March 20. We had over 20 folks show up, including representatives from the county parks district, the city police chief, the hospital, health district, and avid bicyclists. It was an exploratory meeting to gage interest, and I think we proved that. The steering committee is meeting in early April to help set the agenda and course for the meeting.
Staff are neck-deep in cybersecurity training. Depending on their level of responsibilities, each staff member has to modules highlighting different risk factors, response plans, and recovery options. Clerks are receiving basic training, and it goes up from there. As Executive Director, I have five modules of training to complete, but the IT staff have many more. The modules can be time consuming, but the topics are segmented into digestible chunks, so it’s manageable. Each section has a quiz that you might pass before moving on the next. Our IT Manager, CJ, is attending the board meeting and providing more information about the Ohio Persistent Cybersecurity Training Institute at the University of Cincinnati, which is where the training comes from.

Old Business:

Approve awning for Main staff entrance and Annex main entrance—as discussed at a previous meeting, we want to replace the old cloth awnings with longer metal hangings that match the IT department’s entrance. The blue awnings are old and at the end of their lifecycle. By adding a longer awning at the Annex, we’ll be able to cover the door access button and provide more rain protection for patrons coming in. Plus, we can cover up an old seam between the brick and metal siding that is an eyesore.

New Business:

Building Committee Report:  Prior to the regular meeting the Buildings committee met to discuss our lease at Mt. Logan Learning Center and to see updates to the Northside branch. Northside is re-opening to the public on April 21.

Virtual Meetings Policy:  the new state law allowing partial or full virtual meetings for library boards takes affect this week. However, before any virtual meeting attendance is allowed, the board must pass a virtual meetings policy. The Ohio Library Council provided a sample policy that can be used as a starting point.

Staffing:  After several interviews, we selected Bryan Peters to be our first full-time Digital Navigator. He starts on April 7 and will almost immediately be tasked with fulfilling the requirements for a grant-sponsored Computer College that begins at the end of the month.

